
 

9 January 2022 

 

Dear Parents / Guardians, 

 

Commencement of Online Teaching 

 

Pursuant to the notice released on Thursday, 6 January, the student who was quarantined for 

testing has not yet received his COVID test result and is required to stay at Penny’s Bay 

Quarantine Centre for further medical observation.  As face-to-face lessons will continue to be 

suspended, online teaching will be implemented on Monday, 10 January until further notice.  

The Boarding School will remain closed, and refund arrangements for G7 lunch orders will be 

announced in due course. 

 

Please note that online teaching will be conducted according to the half-day timetable 

implemented in September 2021.  All students are reminded to check Google Classroom or 

ManageBac (for the IB section) for instructions regarding live lesson arrangements.  The 

attached Rules and Regulations for Live Lessons and Attendance Policy should be strictly 

observed by students. 

 

The G12 Mock Examinations will tentatively commence on Tuesday, 11 January, according to 

the Tuesday examination schedule.  The examinations originally scheduled for Monday, 10 

January will be postponed to a reserve examination day, with details to be announced at a later 

date.  G12 teachers may arrange Zoom lessons with their classes on Monday, 10 January at their 

own discretion. 

 

In preparation for possible resumption of on-campus teaching and learning activities, the school 

premises were thoroughly sterilized from 7 to 9 January, and the school will continue enforcing 

high-standard hygienic control until the threat of the pandemic subsides.  As the situation could 

evolve rapidly, please be reminded to check the HKT Smart School Parents’ app and ManageBac 

for further updates regarding the mode of teaching. 

 

Let us remain vigilant and safe in the midst of this pandemic.  We look forward to seeing all of 

our students on the Hill soon. 

 Yours faithfully, 

  
 _________________ 
 R.K.Y. Cheng 
 Headmaster 


